
 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

2014 
BEST OF THE FEST 
Friday 5 September 

P&F MEETING 
Tuesday 16 September 7:30 Boardroom 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
Thursday 25 September 

SCHOOL CLOSES 
Thursday 25 September 3:10pm 

SCHOOL GOLF CHAMPIONSHIPS 
Thursday 25 September 

BOARDING HOUSE OPENS (YR 12) 
Wednesday 1 October 

YR 12 END OF YEAR EXAMS COMMENCE 
Thursday 2 October 

YR 12 END OF YEAR EXAMS CONCLUDE 
Friday 3 October 

BOARDING HOUSE OPENS YR7-11 
Monday 13 October 

SCHOOL REOPENS 
Tuesday 14 October 

YR 12 BREAKFAST  

YR FAREWELL ASSEMBLY 
Friday 24 October 

VALEDICTORY MASS & DINNER 
Saturday 25 October  

SPEECH NIGHT 
Monday 27 October 

SPORTSMANôS DINNER 
Friday 31 October 
 

 

Dear Parents 
 
As you would be aware, we recently held our Mazenod Mission Day and as a 
result, we hope that we have sparked a passion amongst students to consider the 
work done by the Oblate Missions and to foster a sense of giving back to the 
community that has provided them with their educational opportunities.   

The funds raised will support Oblate Missions in India and China.  In particular the 
funds will be directed towards providing education and health support for children 
and improving the welfare of women.  The focus of Oblate Missions overseas is 
education in particular, as it is crucially important in breaking the cycle of poverty.   

The day was a success beyond our expectations. The students actively engaged 
in the stalls and activities, were cooperative, supportive and had plenty of fun.  As 
a result of the food stalls and activities held on the day, over $9600 was raised 
which is a tremendous effort from staff, students and parents.  This amount was 
also beyond our expectations. 

As per previous communication, it is hoped that each family will raise at least $25 
for the Oblate Missions.  The donation/sponsorship envelopes that were 
distributed with the Semester One reports should have been returned to the 
College by 26

th
 August.   It is acknowledged and respected that some families 

may not be financially able to contribute or may have already made a 
donation/contribution to one of the stalls.  Your support is greatly appreciated. 

This evening we hold ñThe Best of the Festò which highlights our performers from 
the recent Catholic Performing Arts Festival.  From all reports the participation and 
enthusiasm of our boys was excellent.  This year we also won two Festival 
Shields: William Leyland is the recipient of the Archbishop Hickey Award in the 
Secondary Bible Reading section; and  Mazenod Year 11 Drama is the 
recipient of the Dr Carmen Lawrence Award in the Secondary Drama & Mime 
section of this year's Festival. I congratulate these winners and I thank Sr Frances, 
Fr McMahon and Ms Jess Wellman for preparing the boys for their performances. 

I would like to congratulate all of the boys who represent the College in the 
weekend football competition. Last Sunday was a great day for the 8ôs, 9ôs, 10ôs 
and 11ôs in qualifying for the 2014 Grand Final next weekendé..a fantastic effort. 
Great wins by all the boys and well done to the coaches, assistant coaches and 
team managers for ensuring a great show by the MJFC. Year 7 (white) are also in 
a Grand final next weekend.  I wish them well and that they play with the respect 
they have shown for the College and their opposition throughout the season. 

Also, I wish all dads a happy day on Sunday.  I know that you should be treated 
with kindness every day, but it is nice to soak it up on this one day of the year.   

A final thought: ñIf you want to change attitudes, start with a change in 
behavior.ò       William Glasser 

 
 

Fr Peter Daly OMI (Rector) 
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FORM 8C MASS  
Friday 12

th
 September ï 8:30am 

All parents/grandparents and friends are 
invited to the Form 8C Mass in the Chapel 
at 8:30am. 

  SPORTS PHOTOS 
Due to a problem with the photographers last Tuesday 
the College ACC sporting teams will now be 
photographed by Academy Photo, next Monday ï 
8

th 
September.  Team members need to have the full 

playing uniform, including socks and correct footwear. 

Mr Jeff Ronan ï Deputy Principal 

 

BLESSING AND OFFICIAL OPENING OF THE 
IONA COLLEGE FR PETER DALY ART PRECINCT 

Sunday the 31
st
 August was a very special day at Iona College Brisbane. 

The day began with a Dedication Mass, Blessing and Official Opening of the Iona College 
Fr Peter Daly Art Precinct, and the St Josephôs Industrial Design and Technology Centre. 

After many years in the planning it was a wonderful gesture that Fr Peter was able to be 
present to celebrate this honour. 

It was a day for the whole family and community of Iona to celebrate. 
The day included: tours of the new buildings and demonstrations of their facilities; live 
entertainment by the Collegeôs music ensembles; painting of a commemorative peopleôs 
mural at the new art precinct [in which the Iona College Annual Art Show will feature], 
and a host of sporting activities, for all ages, on the main ovals. 

The new piazza and adjoining College quadrangle was transformed into an alfresco lunch 
area for the occasion.  
The community rejoices in the new facilities that are going to provide so well for Iona 
students. 

Over one thousand people gathered to pray for those who will study in these facilities. 
It was a fitting tribute to Fr Daly after more than 19 years as a rector of Oblate colleges to 

be recognised. We are indeed proud that he is now with us at Mazenod College WA and 

congratulate him on this achievement. 

Mrs Lorraine Lima ï Coordinator of Campus Ministry 
 

OPTION SELECTION FORMS 

Selections for Yr 9 and 10, 2015 were due last Wednesday. If you havenôt put your form in yet please do so at your earliest 
convenience.  

Option selection forms for Year 8, 2015 will be posted home this coming week.            Mr Peter Douthie ï Deputy Principal 

 

VISUAL and PERFORMING ARTS 

 

Friday 5
th

 September 7pm ï College Gymnasium 

Tickets are available from the front office: Adults  $8  /  Students:  $5  /  Family of 4:  $20 

Mrs Anne Greenley ï Performing Arts 

 

MAZENOD MISSION DAY 

With a very successful MMD now behind us we are finalising the money raised for the missions.  The stalls on the day were very 
productive and we are very appreciative of the boysô efforts and the donations of equipment, food and prizes which contributed 
greatly to the success of the day.  The last thing we need to do is now account for all of the sponsorship envelopes that were 
distributed to students in the weeks leading up to MMD.  All of the envelopes need to be accounted for so we ask that they be 
returned by Wednesday 10 September. It is understood that if students and families contributed by donating to the running of stalls 
then there is no expectation that there will be money in the envelope but we do need to account for all envelopes.  Your assistance 
with this would be greatly appreciated.   

Mr Jeff Ronan ï Deputy Principal 
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ART EXHIBITION 

 
Just as we were expecting guests to arrive for the Opening Night of the 
21

st
 Annual Art Exhibition the heavens opened. 

Thankfully many people were not daunted by the rain and they enjoyed 
another great night of sparkling and still wine with delicious gourmet food 
as they admired the vast array of artwork.  We are pleased to say that we 
sold approximately $87 000 worth of art over the weekend. 

A major event such as this takes many hours of work and the generosity 
of many people.  We would like to acknowledge the following people who 
have contributed in many different ways to ensure the success of the 
Exhibition. 

The 2014 Art Exhibition Committee, curator Nick Allen and assistant 
curator Jane Gilbert.  Due to illness Nick was unable to finish curating 

the exhibition but Jane ably stepped into the role. 

Kate Mizerski, who with the help of many terrific parents 
(especially Steph Bewick and Lucia Chodorowski) and friends, 

started from scratch to whip up gourmet delights for Opening 
Night. 
Jane Wallis, Julie Oorschot and the Mazza Mums (and Dads) 

ensured people were catered for over the weekend. 

Fr Daly, administration, grounds, maintenance, cleaning and 
teaching staff generously gave of their time and expertise.  Sandra 
Wilson for supporting us and supplying nourishment through the 

ten days we spent at the gymnasium. 

Parents, past parents, friends and old boys who responded to the 
call for help and gave of their time so willingly.  Special mention 
must be made of Tony Checker who spent most of the week with 

us and very willingly did whatever we asked of him. 

The students for their friendly and cooperative help throughout the 
Exhibition.  Many artists and guests commented on how polite and 
helpful our students are. 

Our own families for their patience and support. 

The Exhibition was a success thanks to all the help we received and we hope those involved enjoyed the time they so generously 
gave. 

Anne Greenley & Maria Pagotto - Coordinators 

 

 
Mazza Mums would like to send a big thank you to all our helpers who came in or sent in food for the weekend catering of the 
Mazenod Art Exhibition. It was highly complimented by all those who enjoyed this service. We are very appreciative of everyoneôs 
efforts for this event. 

Jane Wallis & Julie Oorschot 

 

 
PROBLEM:  15 sheep eat 10 hectares of grass in 18 weeks. Assuming the grass grows at a uniform rate, how 
many sheep can an area of 36 hectares support for 18 weeks? 

Answer last week :  The number is 8 
Winner:   Robbie Collins and Jose Miguel 
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ENGLISH DEPARTMENT NEWS 

WRITE A BOOK IN A DAY 

On August 14, four teams of students from Years 7-12 competed in the Write a Book in a 
Day Competition. In Write a Book 
in a Day, there are two universal 
truths. First: all friendships will be 
tested. Second: teenagers never 
listen when told to lay off the 
sugar.  
Yet, despite the fractured tempers 
and the inevitable crash following 
the sugar-high, all four groups 
completed their literary     
masterpieces before the 8pm 
deadline. 

In fact, this yearôs cohort of writers 
comfortably met their deadlines through planning and 
excellent teamwork. 

Below are the students whose work and creativity we should celebrate. 

You can read this yearôs entries on the College blog: 
http://web.mazenod.wa.edu.au/events-blog/ 

Mr Bruce Derby ï Deputy Principal 
 

 

 

 Society and Environment Schools Sharemarket competition 

Ranking for: WA 
What a great start to the Game! Michael Steicke Yr 9 is 

ranked 1
st
 in WA and 16

th 
in Australia out of 13,372 

syndicates.  Mazenod has 15 syndicates in the WA Top 100. 
Students participate in the game through their Business 
studies option classes. They are given a virtual $50,000 to 
invest in Australian shares using an internet account. Still, it 
is early days as the Game doesnôt finish until October 29

th
. 

Well done so far gentlemen. 
Mr David Hiatt 

 

# Syndicate Portfolio School 

1  Mikesta8  $53,945.12  Mazenod College  

2  hash tag swag  $53,730.85  Bridgetown High 

3  DeeBee  $53,095.00  Wesley College  

 

 

 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER: 8th  ï 12th September 2014 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Chris Pember 
Kylie Harris 
Shea Price 

Tracey Le Tessier 
Rachel Theunissen 

Di Lamb 
Cathy Thompson 

Nerine Butler-Blaxell 
Year 11 Leadership 

Lyndsay Kelemen 
Samantha Teale 

Lucia Chodorowski 

Jean Bridle 
Leanne Neeson 

Brooke Boyd 

 

 

Matthew Wallace 
Joshua Cesery-Hopkins 
Mark Featherston 
Jaxon Haines 
Jake O'Brien 
Cameron Heath 
Thomas van Eck 

Morgan Wade 
Christian Knapp 
Lucas Jones 
Joshua McMahon 
Anthony Jones 
Steven Ozanne 
Ethan Losik 
Zachary Cave 
Ben Skinner 

Liam Harrison 
Nino DiFranco 
Conor Browne 
Alessandro Paduano 
David McHugh 
Matt Burn 

Jason Nalepa 
Gavin Cole 
Bailey Brown 
Cameron Crook 
Kieran Sanders 
Sergey Cocksey 

http://web.mazenod.wa.edu.au/events-blog/
http://www.asx.com.au/
https://game.asx.com.au/game/play/school/2014-2/profile/8012
https://game.asx.com.au/game/play/school/2014-2/profile/26538
https://game.asx.com.au/game/play/school/2014-2/profile/20912
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The group halfway between Wungong Campsite 

and Carinyah Campsite. 

 
The students enjoying a well-earned break. 

 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 

We have recently found the medium Mazenod sport shirt was made with the incorrect coloured sleeve. The sleeve should be white 
with blue accents but 9 shirts have a blue sleeve with white accents. We now have the correct shirt. Boys with the incorrect shirt are 
asked to bring it to the uniform shop and we will replace it with the correct one. 
Holiday opening hours 
The uniform shop will be closed Thursday 2

nd
 October but open normal hours 8am ï 4pm on the 16

th
 October and extra hours 

Monday 13
th

 October 2-6pm. 
Remember boys have the choice of wearing trousers or shorts next term. 
Parents/ carers of students starting year 7 in 2015 please note you will receive a letter mid October offering you an appointment for 
purchasing your sonôs uniform. Layby is available. 

Robyn and Maechell 
 

OUTDOOR EDUCATION EXPEDITION ï MUNDA BIDDI 

The second semester expedition saw the Year 11/12 outdoor 
education students conduct 3 days of mountain biking along the 
Munda Biddi Trail between Jarrahdale and Mazenod. The 
students had been involved in practicing and preparing 
themselves for the practical component of the course all term and 
this was a chance for them to put these skills into action. The first 
day saw the bus drop the group at Jarrahdale and after a quick 
top up from the general store we were on our way. The plan was 
to ride the 30km to Wungong Campsite. The best stack of the day 
went to Zack Jeanes, who came off the bike on one of the first 

corners we took. The students performed admirably and rode into 
Wungong at around 3.30pm. After setting up camp, cooking 
dinner, a couple of games of spotlight, it was off to bed. The next 
day was set to be our biggest, 36 km from Wungong to Carinyah 

campsite. The majority of the students had ridden this section 
before, but we completed this leg in the opposite direction, which 
meant many less hills to ride up. The day flowed nicely with some 
good downhill sections and only a few grumbles. Notable performers 
were Sam Rubery (for riding up the unrideable hill), Lachlan 
Leybourne, Tristan Wasmann, Ryan Newbold and Will Harken. 

The final day saw the group racing to not only get back to school in 
time, but also to miss a rather large cold front that was sweeping 
across Perth. It made for a very entertaining final 15 minutes of the 
ride to school. Will Harkenôs and Mr Embryôs tyre problems added 

to the drama. 

All members of the group involved themselves well on the expedition 
and should be commended for their efforts. All displayed skills that 
will hold them in good stead in the future. I would like to commend 
the Year 12ôs on their two years within Outdoor Ed and wish them well. I would also like to a say a big thank you to Mr Embry, Ben 
Floyd, Dave Vallis and Angelo Vallis for their support, time and help while on the expedition.  

Mr Jake Akmens ï Head of Sport 

 

The next P & F meeting is scheduled for September 16
th

 at 7.30pm in the College boardroom. Everyone is 
welcome and encouraged to attend. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Entertainment Book is available and can be 
purchased from the College and the best part is that 
for only $65, you will be helping our fundraising with 

$13 from every book sold contributing to our school.  
Limited copies available from the front office. 

Please contact Mrs Lil Disisto on 9291 6500. 
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COLLEGE SPORT NEWS 

HOCKEY NEWS 

Round 13 Results 
11/12A Res Friday 29 Aug Mazenod def by Whitfords (1-4)  
7/8 A Prom Sat 30 Aug Mazenod def by UWA-3 (0-5) 
7/8 B Gold Sat 30 Aug Mazenod def by ECU Rangers (0-1) 
9/10B Gold Sun 31 Aug Mazenod def  Ellenbrook Falcons (8-0) 

Round 14 Fixtures 
11/12A Res Friday 5 Sept 8.30pm Newman Knights vs Mazenod (Hale Turf) 
7/8A Prom Sat 6 Sept 10.30am Mazenod vs YMCC-2 (Duracraft Stadium, T) 
7/8B Gold Sat 6 Sept 10.30am Mazenod vs Southern River (Fletcher Pk, 2) 
9/10B Gold Sun 7 Sept 10am Mazenod vs Modernians (Fletcher Pk, 2) 

× The next hockey committee meeting is on Thursday 11
th

 September in the College staffroom at 7pm. All welcome. 
× The club wind up day is on Sunday 21

st
 September at 3pm in the College gym. Please RSVP numbers by Tuesday 

9
th 

September. See flyer page 7. 
Peter Bewick - President 

 
 

MAZENOD FOOTBALL CLUB NEWS 

 

Please find attached results for finals played over the weekend (31.8.14): 

Yr 8   Mazenod 3.8 (26) v La Salle 2.2 (14) 

Yr 9   Mazenod 13.4 (82) v Bassendean 13.4 (41)  

Yr 10   Mazenod 11.18 (84) v Bassendean 6.3 (39) 

Yr 11   Mazenod 11.8 (74) v Mt Hawthorn 5.8 (38) 

 The date for the MJFC AGM is the 16
th

 September 2014. 

 Tickets are still available from the Mazenod College front office for the MJFC Trophy Night which will be held on the 

13
th 

September in the Gym, it is a 6.30pm arrival for a 7.00pm start. Tickets are $5. Be quick and book your table. There are no 

ticket sales at the door, the cut-off date for ticket sales is Wednesday 10
th
 September (5.00pm).   

 Any expressions of interest for coaching in 2015 can be directed to either Tony Eldridge forestgreen@bigpond.com.au or to 

me. If you have already contacted Tony or myself regarding coaching for 2015 there is no need to contact again as expression 

is noted.  

 My apologies for not mentioning in last weekôs Newsletter that at the recent vote count for the Year 11 Eastern 

Conference, Jonathon Neves received the Leading Goal Scorer (48 goals) . Also, Matthew Russo at the Swan Districts vote 

count received the Leading Goal Scorer (77 goals) for the Year 9 competition. Well done to Jonathon and Mathew! 

As a result of the Year 8ôs, 9ôs, 10ôs and 11ôs winning their games on Sunday they have all progressed to the grand final which will 

be played this Sunday at Steel Blue Oval. The first game begins at 8.40am with the last game beginning at 2.20pm. Also, Year 7 

white will play their Grand final on Saturday at Steel Blue oval beginning at 8.40am. 

Everybody welcome to come and support the boys on Saturday and Sunday. 

Good luck to all the teams. 

Eric Paini ï President (0417 170 896) 
 

MAZENOD BASKETBALL CLUB NEWS 

The Mazenod basketball committee is currently seeking parents to step up and volunteer with the committee.    
A few committee members will be moving on at the end of this school year as  sons graduate  and others have 
boys who no longer play basketball.  If you have a son who is a keen Mazza basketballer, this is your 
opportunity to get involved!  If you are interested in helping out in any capacity, please contact  Louise Burton 
at badgy67@bigpond.net.au  or Nicole Johnson at rougette43@hotmail.com to discuss what is involved and 
how you can assist.  We are looking forward to hearing from you! 

mailto:forestgreen@bigpond.com.au
mailto:badgy67@bigpond.net.au
mailto:rougette43@hotmail.com
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Mazza Footy Tipping  End of Season  Report  
 
Congratulations to Potluck who is our final weekly winning tipper scoring eight points in round 23 with the 

closest margin for the Blues Bombers draw. Your $60 weekly prize money is on its way to you. 
With all five of our top tippers selecting the same tips in round 23 the final placings remain mostly unchanged from last week.  
Scoring a total of 159 points for the season and earning first place on our competition leader board, our end of season competition 
winning tipper is The Footy Champ. Congratulations to The Footy Champ who has won our first place prize money of $1000. 

Only one point behind on 158 points Lib has won our second place prize money of $500 with Lys taking out third place and $300 
prize money with 155 points.  
Mounting a last minute charge using her WildCard in round 23 Mrs Balla has joined ARab in equal fourth place on 154 points with 
both tippers earning $75 prize money. 
We also have a winner in our final KnockOut competition with Ballas the Pest our last man standing winning $150 KnockOut prize 

money for his efforts. 
Congratulations to all our prize money winners throughout the season. 
Sadly all good things must come to an end and so it is with the 2014 Mazza Footy Tipping competition. I hope that youôve all had 
some fun and excitement along the way and that youôve been lucky enough to share in the end of season, weekly or KnockOut 
prize money spoils.  
Good luck if your team has made the finals this season and as the AFL promo says ñDonôt go Quietlyò, roar loud and proud!!  
Thank you for your participation this season and if youôre keen for another dabble in 2015, Iôll see you all again in six months, where 
Iôll be cheering ñGo Piesò again and hoping for a better season from my boys. 

Keep safe until next time. Go Pies!!                                                                     Janine Fisher - Mazza Footy Tipping Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 




